

Gene and Robin Trask

Missionaries to the **La Moskitia**Region of Honduras

Sending church:
Pleasant View Baptist Church,
Taylors, SC
Pastor Bill South



Support Address:

MWBM

PO Box 519

Braselton, GA 30517

Personal Information:
PO Box 1464
Trenton, GA 30752
(423) 428-8358
genetrask@mwbm.org

genetrask@mwbm.org traskgr.wixsite.com/traskfamily

2025 July Email

Dear praying friends and supporters;

I have always associated the word "convalescent", to nursing homes and for people who are not able to care for themselves, and that may be a more real picture of me than I wanted to believe. However, in the real sense of the word, the Lord has allowed me to "convalesce" or recuperate here in these three months that we have been with my dad. I have been allowed to see a calming of so many different layers of stress and emotions



that I have accumulated and hoarded. Even to the point of seeing "the light at the end of the tunnel" in regard to some spiritual battles from the last few years. I use the cliche phrase, because it is true, "I came to be a help, but have been helped". Just being able to be with Dad has been great. He is not able to walk at all without a walker, and even then, from the porch to the living room is a long ways, but we are able to go out most days on the golf cart and just



drive around the campground and local community, stopping and talking to anyone that is outside, picking and eating blackberries, and just sitting looking out over the lake. It has been an unforgettable time with him. Once again, I would like to say thank you to those of you who have not only been understanding but even encouraged us to take this time to be with Dad.

While we have been here in the US the Lord has been working in hearts there in Honduras. Brother Andy has been faithfully preaching and teaching in both of his churches each week, along with helping us coordinate medical help



for some folks from our side of the bay. He also filled in for us in Kaukira for two weeks in the month of July. Bro. Humer has been working hard on his church building and house. He came to Kaukira the



15th of July to fill in as watchman and preach in the church there by the house. He will be there till the 15th of August. Brother Levis has been working putting in a raised platform in their church, with a good number of people helping in the labor. The Lord has blessed there in Tikuabila with three people saved this month. He is up to five now there at the church that have asked the Lord to save them. This time has not been without its trials for Brother Levis. His wife, Aisel, was

about three months along expecting a baby when they had a heartbreaking miscarriage. She is one that Bro. Andy helped carry to hospital and Dr. appointments, trying to being an encouragement to them in that difficult time.

I will be headed out August 11th for Honduras. The plan is to be there for a month, working, repairing and upgrading some electrical items, as well as visiting our pastors and churches to encourage and strengthen them. I don't have plans to take any long trips while I am there, because I want to be at our churches in Kaukira as much as possible. I may do a few overnight stays in a couple of the other churches, scouting out some places that are asking for a Bible revival, and visiting with our pastors to encourage them.

At the end of the month Bro. Caleb Eaton will be coming in to see the work and the area. He is the young man that is looking to translate the Bible to the Miskito language. He is looking to find the right place where the Lord would have him to complete this huge task. It is a work that will involve 15 to 20 years and a number of national Miskito Christians translating and verifying passages of scripture. We look forward to helping him in whatever way the Lord directs for him and the translating work.

The 11th of September I will be coming back to the US, and then it will be time to "pay the piper" for these months of May through July that we have enjoyed while resting. The Lord has allowed us to have a full schedule of meetings with every service from September through the first of December already filled. We will be crisscrossing the country, covering areas from Louisiana to Indiana, and St. Louis to Charlotte and points in between. Over half of these meetings will be with supporting churches updating them on the work. Others are churches that have taken us on for support, but we have not yet been there and met them. And then there are a few that are new churches where we will be presenting the work.

Thank you for your continued prayers. The Lord is working preparing hearts and continually putting things in place to continue the work for His glory. We are excitedly watching to see how the Lord directs in the next few months.

In His Service

Gene and Robin Trask